OPEN ACCESS


From: 
The Collaboration Trading Company Directors 
To:
The Cochrane Collaboration Steering Group
Date:
4 September 2008

Re:
Steering Group meeting, Freiburg, October 2008 


1. The Collaboration Trading Company Directors, Mike Clarke, Monica Kjeldstrøm and Peter Langhorne, met by teleconference on 3 September 2008. We were joined by Jini Hetherington (Company Secretary, minutes), Donna Gillies (Treasurer) and Nick Royle (Chief Executive Officer).


2. In our 3 September meeting, Monica announced that she would step down as a Director at the Annual General Meeting on October 5 2008. We have discussed her replacement. Mike will check the Constitution in order to approach eligible people so that a formal recommendation for the appointment of a new Director can be made at the Annual General Meeting. We continue to believe that three Directors is an adequate number.

3. The financial situation of the Collaboration continues to be very healthy, with growth in income above that budgeted for and above that due simply to increases in the price of The Cochrane Library. We note the increase in royalty income in the first two quarters of 2008, compared to the first two quarters of 2007 and 2006. The figure for the first six months of 2008 is approximately £871,000, which is a 23% increase on the £706,000 for the same period of 2007, which was a 23% increase on the £576,000 for the same period of 2006.
4. We did not receive the requested data from Wiley-Blackwell showing the breakdown of the royalties by source or type of income, nor the table of national provisions, for our meetings on March 5 or September 3 2008. We are disappointed that these data were not available. We believe that access to these data are important to our responsibilities as Directors and have suggested in the past that the Steering Group might also wish to consider these data. Given that we have not been able to review and comment on the data, we now recommend that the Steering Group do request and consider the data.

5. Monica has agreed to represent the Directors at the first Steering Group meetings in Freiburg in October 2008 since she will be attending that meeting in her role as IMS Director. We will keep our representation at subsequent Steering Group meetings under review but, in the interests of sustainability, we believe that it might be best for us to take up the open invitation to attend the Steering Group meetings only when specific items of relevance to the Collaboration Trading Company need to be discussed. In such circumstances, one or more of the Directors might wish to attend by telephone for the relevant items.

6. We note that the Discretionary Fund has received very few applications recently but we urge the Steering Group to continue to keep this fund open and to promote its availability through, for example, an article in the Steering Group Bulletin and Cochrane News, including some examples of what has been funded in the past.
7. We continue to believe that environmental sustainability issues have substantial implications for the Collaboration, and have this as a standing item on the agenda for the Trading Company Directors’ meetings. We are meeting by teleconference, and working with documents on screen rather than paper where possible.
8. Jini will send copies of the provisional minutes of our meeting of 3 September 2008 to the Steering Group when these are ready. These minutes should not be circulated more widely because they can contain commercially sensitive information and are written with an informed audience in mind.
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